
September 16, 2009 
 
 
Breitling U.S.A. Inc.         Mail Control No. 022744 
ATTN:  Sebastien Amstutz   
Vice President Finance & Administration 
Hangar 7 
206 Danbury Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
 
SUBJECT: DISCONTINUED REVIEW OF APPLICATION FOR TERMINATION OF EXEMPT 

DISTRIBUTION LICENSE 
 
Dear Mr. Amstutz: 
 
To date we have not received any response from you with regard to the information requested in our email 
of March 11, 2009, and requested again in our subsequent emails of April 14, 2009, and June 16, 2009. 
 
In view of these circumstances and the time interval that has elapsed, we are unable to keep your request 
in an open status, and will consider your request for termination as having been abandoned by you.  When 
you are ready to go forward with your request for license termination, please ensure that your request 
addresses the question listed in our March 11, 2009, email; namely, the total quantity and the physical 
form of tritium distributed during each year of product distribution, which is required by Title 10, Code of 
Federal Regulations, Part 32, section 32.20 (c) "For each radionuclide in each physical form, the report 
shall indicate the total quantity of each radionuclide and the physical form . . . " 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of NRC=s ARules of Practice,@ a copy of this letter will be available 
electronically for public inspection in NRC=s Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available 
Records (PARS) component of NRC=s document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC 
web site at http://www.nrc.gov/NRC/ADAMS/index.html   (the Public Electronic Reading Room). 
 
Should you respond completely to our request for additional information within thirty (30) days, we will 
continue our review of your renewal on receipt of your response; otherwise, we will initiate action to 
terminate your license as previously noted.  Any response should refer to the docket and control number 
specified below.  If you have questions or require clarification on any of the information stated above, you 
may contact me at (301) 415-6250, or by electronic mail: Jack.Foster@nrc.gov or Richard Struckmeyer, of 
my staff, at (301) 415-5477, or by electronic mail: Richard.Struckmeyer@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Jack Foster, Chief 
Licensing Branch 

 Division of Materials Safety and 
    State Agreements 
 Office of Federal and State Materials and  
    Environmental Management Programs 
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